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January 6, 2018 
We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are 

invited to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you 

leave today and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to complete 

one of the pew cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and 

fellowship time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark 

the beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer 

and inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you prefer, 

Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger, the room is unstaffed and can be accessed via the hallway from 

the narthex.  There is a speaker that will allow you to listen to the service. 

You are also welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a 

noisy child; it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need 

assistance.   

Holy Communion is celebrated every first, third and fifth Sundays of the 

month and will follow the order of service in the bulletin. Guests, if 

you are a baptized Christian and share our faith in Jesus as Savior 

and have been instructed in the meaning and use of the Lord’s 

Supper, you are invited to come to the altar. If you prefer grape 

juice to wine, take a cup from the center of the communion 

tray. We also have gluten-free wafers available. If you desire a 

gluten-free wafer, ask the server. May the body and blood of Jesus, present in the 

bread and wine, be a blessing to you. There are times during the service when you 

will be asked to stand if you are able. Please feel free to remain seated if standing is 

difficult. 

 



Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Suzanne Muhly, Bryson Skaar 

Music Director Colleen Schulze 

Choir Director Dan Johnson 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

God’s Servants Today – January 6, 2018  

Greeter Kay Glathar  

Reader Kay Glathar 

Children’s Message Pastor 

Usher  Rob Schulze & Audrey Bond 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Trudy Ewing & Catherine Garrison 

Communion  Kathy Barrett and Jeanette O’Connor 

Audio-Visual       Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen 

Volunteers for January 13, 2018 

Greeter Brian Santora 

Reader Joe Payne 

Children’s Message TBD 

Usher  Bob & Kay Glathar 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Mike & Elaine Schwartz 

Communion  Kathy Barrett and Jeanette O’Connor 

Audio-Visual       Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen 

 

 



 
 

Calendar for the Week of January 6 

SUN – 1/6  8:30 AM  Choir Practice 

9:45 AM  Sunday School 

    11:00 AM Worship  

3:00 PM Larry Oliver’s Ordination & 

Installation 

MON – 1/7  7:00 PM  New Year’s Eve Service  

TUES – 1/8  11:00 AM Rotary Board Meeting 

    12:00 PM Rotary Luncheon 

    2 – 7 PM  Habitat for Humanity Workshop 

WED – 1/9  7:30 AM   Eat, Chat, Pray 

    2:00 PM  Men’s Bible Study 

    4:00 PM  Elders Meeting 

THURS – 1/10 7:00 AM  Men @ Imagine 

 

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

OSU LADIES BASKETBALL GAME! There is an opportunity for a 

group to go and cheer on the OSU Ladies Basketball on January 20.  If you 

are interested, there is a sign-up sheet in the Fellowship Hallway.  Bill 

Narver is the contact for this event (541-990-8205).  Let your OSU pride 

show and sign up to go! Bill is out of town until December 21.   

 

Pastor’s Office Hours 

MONDAY – OFFICE CLOSED 

Tuesday – OFFICE CLOSED 
Wednesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Thursday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Friday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
 



ORDINATION & INSTALLATION: RSVP required no later than Dec. 

30th, if you have not RSVP’d and want to attend please call them directly.  

Remember, Immanuel Lutheran Church needs a head count, so they can 

provide refreshment.   Location: 154 Madison St. SE Albany, Oregon 

97321, 541-926-3495, ilchurch2009@gmail.com 

 

PEDDLING FOR PIES: Help our youth raise funds needed to go to the 

National Youth Conference.  They will be selling THE BEST pies you have 

ever tasted; just ask anyone who sampled them at the Holiday Bazaar!  Fill 

out the order form (in the newsletter or on the table in the narthex) and give 

$25/pie and the order form to Nicholas, Ryan, Ingrid or Grant and they will 

get those orders filled for you!  Don’t forget to thank our star baker Mervin 

Munster for sharing his skill with the kids and us! 

 

HELP NEEDED 

CHILDREN’S MESSAGE: We need a special someone who is willing to 

cover the second Sunday each month for the children’s message. Talk with 

Pastor with inquiries or suggestions for someone who may be interested in 

the role. 

  

USHERING: We would love to have a few more teams covering the role 

of ushering on Sundays.  We will give you training to help you feel 

comfortable.  This is one of the easiest ways to help out on Sunday. 

 

COMMUNION SETUP AND CLEAN UP: Another easy way to assist at 

church is to help with setup and clean up of communion.  We need a team 

member for June with Lynn Reams and a team member for December with 

Witherly Hellesto.  Again, training will be offered, and any questions can 

be directed to Elaine. 
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